
El Camino College 
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council 

July 26, 2023 
 

Attendees:  Rebecca Donegan, Amy Hanoa, Tom Hazell, Jonelle Jones-Morrison, Mitchell Kekauoha 
 
The meeting started at 1:04 pm. 
 
The minutes from May 31, 2023 were approved. 
 
Fall Semester Parking 
Student parking is free for the Fall semester to promote enrollment. 
 
Staff Permits 
We do not have new staff permits, as we were waiting to hear the status of the Fall student permits so 
that the permits can placed in one bulk order.  Staff permits will be ordered now that we know student 
parking is free for Fall. In the meantime, staff can continue to use their current permits that expire on 
September 1, 2023, until the new ones arrive.  If a staff member does not have a permit or needs a 
replacement, we will continue to issue the current permit until the new ones arrive. Division offices were 
notified that there weren’t new staff permits and will be updated when the new permits are in. 
 
Hanger Parking Permits 
There were complaints about the sticker permits and many people had to have their permits replaced.  
The sticker permits were hard to peel off when transferring to another vehicle and would rip apart.  The 
committee agreed that the hanging permits were better.  Mitchell will order hanging permits. 
 
Roundtable 
Jonelle – In Lot B, will there be the same amount of parking once the Health Center is complete?  
Mitchell is not sure what the plans are and will look into it.   
Do the instructors have to fill out a Lost Parking Permit Form if their sticker permit was damaged?  They 
don’t need to fill out that form, just fill out the request for a new permit and put replacement with the 
reason “damaged”. 
 
Rebecca – There used to be three or four spots on the campus road in front of Life Sciences near the 
tree at the Manhattan Beach Blvd. and Crenshaw corner. It is now painted red. Can those spots be given 
back to staff/faculty?  It will be looked into as to why they were removed. 
 
Tom – Can the spaces be made larger for the athletics vans parked in Lot K by the police station?  The 
students can’t get in and out or load/unload their equipment because the spaces are tight. 
Cars are speeding through lot H.  Can speed bumps be placed in that lot?  It will be looked into. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:24 p.m. 


